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Resolution of Recognition

WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, a major indication of such excellence is awards and honors earned by the students, employees and programs of the school system, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors be recognized by the Board;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, meeting in regular session on February 17, 2010, does hereby recognize the achievements of the following:
Eric Scott-Rafferty, a North Middle School student, took third place in the sophomore level of the Kentucky Braille Challenge on January 27.  Hosted by the American Printing House for the Blind and the Kentucky School for the Blind, the competition is a part of the Braille Challenge® program of the Braille Institute. It is the only national Braille literacy competition of its kind in the country and is specifically designed to challenge and reward blind students for their study of Braille.    
Jake Burroughs, a James T. Alton Middle School Student, finished second in the 75-pound weight class at the Kentucky State Wrestling Association Middle School State Tournament.
Adrian Mills, a North Middle School student, finished second in the 140-pound weight class at the Kentucky State Wrestling Association Middle School State Tournament.

Tommy Underwood, a North Middle School student, won the 185-pound weight class at the Kentucky State Wrestling Association Middle School State Tournament.

Laureen Laumeyer, a 5th grade teacher at Meadow View Elementary School, has been named National Mission US Educator of the Year for her innovative use of a new interactive history learning game. She was nominated for the award by Kentucky Educational Television, who partnered with Mission US’s developer, THIRTEEN/WNET.ORG, New York’s public media provider, to introduce the resource. She will speak at the annual THIRTEEN/WNET.ORG Celebration of Teaching and Learning next month in New York City.  In the game, students play the role of a young man in 1770 Boston who learns about the growing tensions between Loyalists and Patriots by meeting a variety of historical characters and witnessing the Boston Massacre. The choices the player makes determine where the young man’s loyalty lies and his ultimate fate. 
Bobby Lewis, Associate Superintendent of Student Services, was recognized as a “Most Valuable Partner” by the Kentucky Counseling Association for his exemplary and consistent professional support of school counseling throughout his region and the state. 
The following teachers earned National Board Certified Teacher status during the 2010-11 academic year:

Rachel Cecil, Vine Grove Elementary School

Brandon Davis, John Hardin High School

Christina Emerson, North Middle School 

Mary Foster, New Highland Elementary School

Pamela Smith, Radcliff Elementary School

Juanita Wigginton, East Hardin Middle School

Ron Bevars, Head Boys Basketball Coach at North Hardin High School, became the Kentucky Association of Basketball Coaches all-time wins leader with a 53-35 win on Feb. 11 against Marion County at Ron Bevers Gymnasium at North Hardin.  It was win number 768, breaking the record held by Clay County’s legendary Bobby Keith.  He has been the head coach at North Hardin 36 years and has 17 district titles and 12 region titles.  The Trojans have 20 or more games 20 times under his leadership.  
The Board extends its congratulations to the students and staff listed above for the recognition they have earned for themselves and Hardin County Schools.
